

## Archdiocese of Newark OFFICE OF THE ARCHBISHOP

August 20, 2021

Very Reverend Dieuseul Adain, V.F. Pastor Our Lady of the Most Holy Rosary Saint Michael Parish 52 Smith Street Elizabeth, New Jersey 07201

Dear Father Adain:

I hereby re-appoint you Dean of Union County Elizabeth, Deanery 25 effective September 1, 2021 and ending September 1, 2026.

The priests in your area have demonstrated great confidence in you by recommending your name to me. I know that you will work with them for the good of the Deanery and for the benefit of our people.

I look forward to working with you, meeting and communicating with you about the various needs of our Archdiocese. I am grateful for your assistance and willingness to serve in this important area.

I send my prayers and my blessings to you as you re-assume this responsibility.

Sincerely yours in Christ the Redeemer,

Cardinal Joseph W. Tobin, C.Ss.R.

Archbishop of Newark

Attest:

Sister Donna Ciangio, O.P.

Chancellor

pr

c: Very Reverend John J. Chadwick, Vicar General

Most Reverend Elias R. Lorenzo, O.S.B., Regional Bishop of Union County Very Reverend Charles Pinyan, Vicar for Clergy